FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28th January 2019 at 6pm in the Waiting Room on Platform 1
Present:  David Storr, Kathy Pitt, Susan Quick, Diana Monahan and Lesley Mackay.
Apologies:  Nina Smith, Andy Grant and Paul Monahan
Minutes of the last meeting:  These were approved as correct
Matters arising: 

Signal Box and Lamp Room Update:  A second meeting of the Group has taken place.  It is hoped that a surveyor will now report on the condition of the Signal Box.  Someone to take the minutes of the group and do the admin is sought.  Action: All members
Accessibility Measures:  The installation of the lifts appears to be nearly on schedule.

Exhibition of Railway Photographs, March 2019:  Diana gave details of the exhibition on which she and Mike Crawford have been working recently.  Helpers are needed to put up the exhibition on Friday 1st March and Monday 4th March.  The Exhibition will be open to all from 9am-3pm (the core hours for the Town Hall) and other times on an ad hoc basis.   Action:  All members
A self-standing leaflet holder is needed for the exhibition.  Action:  David Storr

Publicity:  It is hoped that Nina could contact the HB Times, Hebweb and the Visitor Information Centre about publicity for the exhibition.  Action:  Nina Smith
New Trains visit:  Nothing further to report

Toilets:  Nothing further to report                                            

Book Swap:  The supply of books has been maintained really well over the past few:   weeks, so the bookcases in both waiting rooms are looking much more attractive.  Thanks to whoever is keeping up with the book shrinkage!

Christmas Carols: We raised £117.08 from our Carol Singing for The Railway Children Charity.
Information Boxes:  (See below under FoHBS Activities)

FoHBS 2018 Almanack:  Diana has kindly prepared a list of activities we have accomplished over the last calendar year which are now on display in the Notice Boards.  A copy of this list has also been sent to Richard Isaac who requested this.
Friends Leaflet:  Diana, with help from Nina, has prepared the leaflet through which we aim to publicise the activities of FoHBS and the Signal Box plus attract more volunteers.  Small changes were agreed and the leaflet is nearly ready for publication.  Many thanks to Diana and Nina for all their hard work on this. Kathy will seek permission to re-print a photograph of the Station in the leaflet.   Action:  Kathy and Diana

Website:  Diana has been updating the website, mothballing old entries and keeping it up to date.  Thanks to Diana. 

Treasurer’s Report:  David Storr reported that there was a total of £526.13 in our accounts.  £222.95 is in the general fund with the remainder to cover the costs of the leaflet, met through the Hebden Royd Town Council grant.  Diana has raised £30 from her talk to Hebden Royd Probus.  If there is any shortfall in the Town Hall Exhibition costs, this could be used to meet it.  Otherwise the amount will go into the General Fund.  Many thanks to Diana for this kind donation.
Working Party Report:  David Storr had been doing some tidying and maintenance of the window boxes.  
Northern Railway:  Richard Isaac requested an outline of our planned activities for the coming year.  Diana has kindly prepared a list of some of our aspirations which has been sent off to Richard Isaac. Thanks to Diana for compiling the list.  

Future Plans:  David Storr said we need to be discussing more fully our plans for the coming years.  All members of FoHBS are asked to consider what project(s) we could undertake, e.g. displays on the fencing on the extended Platform 2 area.  Examples of what have been tried at other stations are available in the Station Manager’s office on Platform 1.  The key to this room can be obtained from the Booking Office.  Action:  All members
Any Other Business: 
Booking Office Refurb:  Lesley has written to both Richard Isaac and Dave Norton about having a refurbishment of the Booking Office to match the general improvements which are taking place over the coming months.  There has been no response from either.  Lesley will try to identify someone in Network Rail who might be able to help.  Action:  Lesley
Date of next meeting:  Monday 18th March 2019 at 6.00pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One.

